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	Health Commissioner Urges Cold Weather Safety 
Following Two City Weather-Related Deaths



BALTIMORE, MD (January 28, 2015) — Baltimore City Health Commissioner Dr. Leana Wen is reminding Baltimoreans to take the cold temperatures seriously in light of two recent cold-weather related deaths in the city. 
Baltimore’s first cold weather death was a homeless man in the 18-44 age group which occurred on January 6, 2015.  The second death, of an elderly resident who was living in a home with no heat or electricity, occurred on January 24, 2015.   
“These two deaths are tragic and preventable,” Dr. Wen said.  “The cold temperatures and low wind chills are life-threatening conditions for many individuals, such as children, older adults, homeless individuals, the elderly and people with chronic medical conditions.”

Baltimore City has had two Code Blue declarations so far this winter, covering a total of five days (January 7 – 9 and January 27-28).

Five tips for staying healthy in cold weather:

· Stay indoors if possible. Watch children—snow may look fun, but children may not be the best judge for when it’s time to come inside.

· Dress in multiple layers and cover your and neck, with a hat and scarf.

· Drink plenty of fluids and avoid alcohol.

· Do not use unsafe sources of heating such as a car, stove, or generator.

· Check your smoke detector and carbon monoxide detector.
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“People should also be aware of the symptoms of hypothermia, which include shivering, numb fingers and toes, and then confusion and feeling slow,” Dr Wen said. “This is also a good time to be a good neighbor. Be on the lookout if anyone needs help: Children, older adults, people without shelter or heat, or anyone with chronic medical conditions.”  

Individuals should contact 311 if a neighbor is without heat or power so that city agencies can assist them. Energy assistance may be available to those who need it. For more information, individuals may contact the Office of Home Energy Programs at 410-396-5555.
Individuals experiencing homelessness are urged to seek protection from the weather in a city or private shelter.  For other cold-related inquiries and service requests, or to find a nearby homeless shelter, residents can call 311 (410-396-3100 after hours).

According to the Maryland Department of Health and Mental Hygiene, there have been a total of 12 cold-related deaths statewide this winter.
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